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BUIIDING PROGRESS: East Building: The hallway in
the south one-story section has been poured and the Iirst polishing has been
complcted, The hallway in the west one-story section has had the first course
pourcd, parting strips inserted and much of the second course has been poured
along the sides. The second course has been poured in the hallway between the
west one-story part and the Alwmi Building,

The ceiling metal suspensions have been installed $®
two-thirds of the north and south lower hallway. The stone window sills have
been received, They have been installed in one room, All room walls have
been laid excepting one wall in the ladiest rcst room upstairse

Three rooms in the west one-story part have been
painted the final coat, two rooms have the first coat on, and five of the
rooms in the south one-story part have been "finish" painted.

A1l of the metal doors for the East Building class-
rooms have been received, All of the glass has becn installed in the windows
with the exception of a few panes in the top floor and where the elevator ise

The clectricians have installed the light fixtures in
three rooms. The plumbers report that all the uni-vents have been installed
in the East Buildinge About 50 fect of sidewalk was laid from the west en-

trance to the west one-story part of the East Building.

West Building: 'The wall work in the music wing has
been completed with the eXceptIon of the opening in the west side for wheel=-
barrowses The wall work for the connecting wing of the West Building has been
completed, The wall work for the north side of the first floor of the con-
necting wing has been started and in several places is completed to the desired
height,, ready for window frames,

The floor for the first floor has been poured in the
connecting wing, The roof for the third floor of the north-and-south portion
has been started, Much of the conduit has been installed, Steel has been
received and ready to place and the brick tile has started to be inserted,
The pipc line which is being installed by the city has been extended from the
south side of the power house to the west end of the second barracks., The
one-inch line has been extended from this line to the connecting lines of
Barracks 1 and 2,

GREETINGS TROM ISRAEL, Today we received grectings
to staff and students from three former students who are now in TIsrael:
Shalom Katzprowsky, Alex Aizenberg, and Gregori Wolosow, all threc of whom
arc Ferris graduates in Pharmacy. In a letter written to me iy Qeegordr.< .=
Wolosow, he reports conditions in Israel as very difficult but challenging
and hopeful if world war can be avoided, Gregori expects to return next year
to Canada and Switzerland for graduate work, and while in Cenada hopes to
return to Ferris Institute for a visit.



